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SENATE MEETING 1 (18/10/11) - CONFIRMED

St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Senate
Minutes of the 1st Senate meeting

18th October 2011
*
*
*

1 Business

1.1 Present

NA
Nana Adu 


Co-President (Operations)
TG
Tariq Gondal


Vice-President (Finance & Student Activities)
NS
Naim Slim 


General Secretary

RTa
Roberto Tamsanguan

Chair
NW
Najith Wijesiriwardana
BSc Biomedical Sciences Year 2
MM
Mumtaz Mooncey

BSc Biomedical Sciences Year 3

JM
Jessica McLoughlin

BSc Biomedical Sciences Year 3

IB
Iqra Bilal


BSc Intercalated

SN
Sonam Naik


BSc Intercalated

PC
Patrick Connolly

BSc Physiotherapy Year 3 (& 2)

JP
John Pownall


FdSc Paramedic Science Year 2 (& 1)

EW
Emily Woodcock

MBBS 5 Year 2 (& 1)

WT
Will Twiggs


MBBS 4 Year T (& 1)

RP
Rupinder Panesar

MBBS 4 Year T (& 1)

DW
David Williams

MBBS 5 Year T

HI
Heba Ibrahim


MBBS 5 Year T

BH
Bernard Ho


MBBS Year P

NJ
Nirja Joshi


MBBS Year P

TC
Tripti Chakrabarty

PgDip Physician Assistant Year 2 (& 1)

ZP
Zeena Patel


PgDip Physician Assistant Year 2 (& 1)
1.2 Apologies

Sarah Fitch


Co-President (Education & Welfare)
Geraldine Lynch

MBBS Year P
1.3 Minutes from the previous meeting

The minutes from the previous meeting were unavailable.
1.4 AOB

· Senate Dinner
· Senate Budget
2 Agenda 
2.1 Communication Issues
It was communicated by several year representatives that problems were being faced with regards to emailing out students on their respective courses. Particular problems were being faced by the 3rd year BSc Physiotherapy, 2nd year MBBS5, Intercalated BSc, Final Year BSc Biomedical Science, and FD Paramedic Science students.
ACTION POINT

NS to chase Registry with regard to email permissions.
2.2 Lecture Theatre Recordings
There was some confusion as to the provisioning of lecture recording. It was noted that the recording of lectures usually fell to the representatives involved who would subsequently feed the recording back to be placed on Moodle. It was also noted however that the major lecture theatres like the Monckton already have the provision of automatic recording in place, and that lectures have been recorded but the permissions relating to the release of these recordings on the public domain have not been sought yet.
ACTION POINT

NA to speak to E-learning regarding lecture recording bank
2.3 Air Conditioning in Lecture Theatres A, B & C

The Intercalated BSc brought to the attention of the Senate the lack of air conditioning in the aforementioned lecture theatres, and noted that efforts had already been made to resolve this with estates and facilities, but that nothing has been done as the lecture theatres belong to St. George’s NHS Trust and not SGUL.
ACTION POINT

NA to chase Trust E&F regarding air conditioning
2.4 Grad Ball

The Grad Ball was discussed with the executive committee from the previous academic year, however it was brought to the attention of the Senate that there is an on-going issue with non-medic attendance – a sentiment widely shared by the other represented courses. 
It was acknowledged by the Top 4 that this has been an on-going problem and that NA confirmed that the Grad Ball should be modified in order to address the course disparity, but a few issues of logistics were raised at the meeting with regard to the specifics as to how this would work. In particular, the different term dates for each course, especially for students enrolled in the joint faculty, and also the cost of the Ball, which was deemed to be too expensive.

Various ideas were discussed. A pertinent discussion point was the possible provisioning of a separate Ball for BSc courses to account for the differing course dates and the logistical issues that ensue. This idea was met with a mixed reception; some members lauded the idea that the individual courses would be fully able to participate in a graduation ball, thus rectifying the issues currently faced, however other members expressed concern that such a decision would encourage, rather than discourage, isolationism between the courses and that this would not be in line with the ethos of St. George’s.
Regarding the issue of cost, the idea of SU subsidy was also discussed. It was generally accepted that such a subsidy may present with more problems than solve, particularly regarding the fact that every Ball would have to be subsidised should separate Balls be provisioned for each course – and it was also noted that year reps have been able to hold events in the past, such as the Halfway Dinner for medical students, without the subsidy of the SU.
It was noted, however, that the role of organisation of the Grad Ball has traditionally fallen on the MBBS Final Year representatives, and that a useful starting point would be to ensure that a Grad Ball committee is made from all the final year representatives from all the courses, rather than from just the MBBS course. 
ACTION POINT

Top 4 to negotiate Grad Ball meeting with Final Year representatives from the MBBS, BSc and FD courses 
2.5 Course Issues from Paramedic Science Year 2

The 2nd Year Paramedic Science representative was pleased to report a very successful Freshers week and that the course and the changes made last year were well received. However there were still a number of unresolved issues.

It was reported that the rooms used by the Paramedic Science students were too small for purpose and that larger rooms are not available for use as they are booked by the medical and biomedical science faculty directors for teaching. NA conceded that space within the University is a growing problem and is growing still, especially with the new influx of students on the INTO programme. It was noted that a part of Jenner Wing would be redeveloped to accommodate the increased number, which can be used by all SGUL students, “home” or INTO. 
ACTION POINT

NA to continue communications with Estates regarding space.
It was also reported that the fee-paying policy by Kingston University has changed. Kingston University require 100% of their fees paid by December, however SGUL has usually asked for fees to be paid in instalments throughout the year – 50% then 25% then 25%. There was concern that the change in the structure of fee-paying could present difficulties for existing students.
ACTION POINT

NA and SF to look into fees policy
There was concern reported that the personal tutor system of the course was dysfunctional in the sense that students are allocated a personal tutor, however they have not been given a means of meeting their tutor through tutorials. The MBBS4 T-Year representative indicated that the personal tutor system should be a mutualistic effort between the tutor and the student to meet on an ad-hoc basis to discuss issues when they arise.
ACTION POINT

SF to look into personal tutor system issues
Some concern was expressed regarding the imbalance of course content between years 1 and 2, and additionally, the promise of a 3rd year ‘top-up’ to upgrade to a BSc had not been fulfilled by SGUL/KU.
ACTION POINT

SF to look into course overload and the provisioning of the 3rd year ‘top-up’
2.6 Course Issues from MBBS T-Year

There was significant concern expressed by the T-Year representatives across both the 4-year and 5-year streams regarding the last-minute cancellation of lectures. It was acknowledged that the uncertain nature of a clinician’s work would inevitably lead to some cancellations, however it was felt that the cancellations were too frequent for this to be the root cause. Disdain was expressed that a student would be reprimanded in the event of an unauthorised absence but that such repercussions are perceived to be non-existent with regard to the absence of a member of teaching staff. Furthermore there were negative sentiments reported regarding the handling of these absences by Registry. It was suggested that the issue be brought to the relevant course meeting.

It was noted that some of the base rooms are in a state of disrepair, particularly the rooms in the first floor of Grosvenor Wing and the rooms in the link corridor between Hunter and Grosvenor Wing, adjacent to the side entrance to the Michael Heron Lecture Theatre. It was postulated that greater expectations would accrue subsequent to the raising of tuition fees in the following academic year. NA confirmed that the disparity between the state of the rooms rests with the fact that the aforementioned rooms are owned by the Trust and not by SGUL and are thus subject to different cleaning and maintenance regimes.
ACTION POINT

NA to chase Trust regarding base rooms in the first floor of Grosvenor Wing and the rooms in the link corridor between Hunter and Grosvenor Wing, adjacent to the side entrance to the Michael Heron Lecture Theatre.
Significant concern was expressed regarding the clinical placements, specifically the lack of direction. RT opened the floor to other course representatives who uniformly expressed similar concerns. The Physiotherapy representatives stated that they were paired with students from older years for guidance, however the Physicians Assistant representatives were concerned that, due to the novel nature of the PA course, their placements were further lacking in structure.

Additional concern was expressed regarding the provision of handbooks for the placements. It was noted that P-Year students are able to collect handbooks from Media Services and were able to during their time in T-Year. Though it was acknowledged that the handbooks were costly to produce, it was widely felt that they were useful for students to organise themselves in placements. 
ACTION POINT

SF to look into the preparation of students for placements across all courses, including general administrative issues
It was also noted by students in stream B that the PBL cases were removed off Moodle, to prevent students from stream A from accessing the cases. The representatives expressed disappointment as it was felt that the cases were a valuable learning resource.
ACTION POINT

Year Representatives to attend E-Learning meeting to suggest splitting T-Year on Moodle into their respective streams
3 AOB

3.1 Senate Dinner
Prof. Patricia Hughes suggested that Senate should be taken for dinner, due to the mutualistic support that Senate provide for the SU and vice versa. This was done two years ago, however nothing was done in the last academic year, and that it would be nice for the SU to organise a social aside from the one organised by Registry. TG indicated that finances are available for such an event and that this should be considered. 
However, from the discussion arose deeper issues from last year, specifically regarding the relationship between Senate and the SU. There was general disdain with regard to the fact that Senate was often cancelled if there were no agenda items, even if there were items for discussion brought up by the year representatives themselves. Many members present in the meeting felt that Senate was not an important part of the SU in recent years. It was expressed that the Senate should function as a ‘community’ to share best practice. NA confirmed that the SU aims in the present academic year to enhance integration between all courses and all students and that this would be reflected in an active effort to make Senate more included within the SU.

3.2 Senate Budget
It was enquired by RP as to whether Senate receives a budget. TG indicated that he would look into it.
4 Date of next meeting

15th November 2011
*
*
*
